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How to Register and Apply

At Chiba University, an international student, who wants to apply for a scholarship that requires a
recommendation from the University must register each year to be a candidate scholarship applicant.
If you want to be a candidate the following year, you must register again in January. After registration,
staff from the International Student Division will create a list of scholarship candidates. Newly
scholarship information will be posted and updated on the bulletin boards of the ISD head office, ISD
Inohana Branch, ISD Matsudo Branch and on the ISD website. Please bookmark the URL and check
regularly so you don’t miss the most current information.

If you meet all requirements for a scholarship and want to apply for it, please submit the scholarship
application to the ISD head office or an ISD branch during the application period. The application
can be downloaded from the ISD website. Meeting due dates is crucial. When you submit an
application, we will stamp it with a number of receipt and return a receipt slip to you. After an
application period has closed, ISD staff will select a candidate to recommend from among the eligible
candidates. The number of receipt of the selected candidate will be posted on the ISD website and
ISD bulletin boards. If you are selected, please come to the ISD head office or an ISD branch to
receive the scholarship application documents for submitting to the relevant foundation. After you
prepare all documents and submit them to the ISD, the ISD head office will submit them to the
foundation with the university’s letter of recommendation. After the foundation’s selection process,
which involves document screening and sometimes interviews, the foundation will send notification
of the outcome to you or the ISD head office.

Notes

There are two methods of receiving a scholarship: university recommendation and direct application.
Registration as a candidate for university recommendation is not necessary for scholarship that
require direct application. When you directly apply for a scholarship, prepare all the application
documents on your own and submit them to the foundation by the due date. You may apply for
multiple scholarships at once. However, you may only receive one scholarship. Once you have been
selected as a candidate for a specific scholarship from the university, all other applications you have
submitted to the ISD will be canceled. You may start applying other scholarships again only once
you have received notification of rejection from a foundation to which you have applied. Furthermore,
in case of applying for and being accepted for scholarships through both a university
recommendation and direct application, you must choose the scholarship received through a
university recommendation and decline any offers from a scholarship to which you directly applied.
In cases of applying to and receiving a scholarship through direct application, you must report that
fact to the ISD.

After you have been selected to receive a scholarship, remember that you are a representative of
Chiba University. Please maintain a good relationship with the foundation giving you aid through a
scholarship. If you have any questions, please feel free to visit or send an e-mail to the ISD.




